BOARD OF POLICE COMMISSIONERS
33 Laurel Street
Branford, CT 06405

TRAFFIC COMMITTEE MINUTES FROM November 8, 2021
Commissioners Present:
Commissioner Jill Marcus
Commissioner Richard Goodwin
Commissioner Patty Austin
Commissioner Valerie Wiel-Wilkins

Commissioner John Sousoulas

Commissioners Absent:
Commissioner Tony Lasala

Also present were: Deputy Chief Alves and Lt. Ramey and Chief Jon Mulhern
The meeting called to order at 5:00 p.m.

Approval of Minutes from September 13, 2021

Motion made by Commissioner Marcus to approve the minutes and seconded by Commissioner

Sousoulas. Vote unanimous.

Traffic Requests:

1. Request for additional signage at 59 Parish Farm Road due to line of sight issue. The area was
assessed by the Traffic Committee and determined there was no line of sight issue.Committee

recommends no action.

2. Request for Private Road/no outlet sigh on Cocheco Avenue. Committee recommends no

action.

3. Follow- up on Rt 146 Bridge Improvements. The town Engineer has started the application
process. Commissioner Austin provided an update regarding the meetings and correspondence
that has been received concerning traffic, parking, pedestrian safety and lighting along RT 146
in Sybil Creek business area. Committee concurs resolving these issues will involve several
departments including the Engineering and State DOT. Committee recommends no action.

3. Follow-up on request to remove stanchions on Linden Ave.Traffic Committee is waiting to hear

from the association and recommends deferred to the next meeting.
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4.  Follow-up on line of sight issue at the corner of Isabel Lane and South Montowese St. Lt. Ramey
spoke to the resident. The resident has two weeks to trim the hedge back, if it is not completed
within that timeframe it will be referred to the State DOT for action. The Traffic Committee will
go onsite to assess whether the neighbor’s belgin blocks pose a safety issue.

Motion to Adjourn: Motion made by Commissioner Sousoulas to adjourn the meeting at 5:22
p.m. Seconded by Commissioner Wiel-Wilkins. Vote unanimous.

Respectfully Submitted,
Patty Austin, Commissioner
Chair, Traffic Committee



